
State of Wisconsin 
DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 
1300 W. Clairemont Ave. 
Eau Claire WI 54701 

December 4, 2017 

Evan Schreiner 
Wauleco 
1800 North Point Dr. 
Stevens Point, WI 54481 

Scott Walker, Governor 
Daniel L. Meyer, Secretary 

Telephone 608-266-2621 
Toll Free 1-888-936-7463 

TTY Access via relay - 711 

Subject: Depatiment Review of Revised November 2017 Groundwater RAOR Alternatives 

Dear Mr. Schreiner: 

On November 16, 2017, the Wisconsin Department ofNatural Resources (the "department") received the 
technical memorandum "Development and screening of alternatives/List of Alternatives for Revised Groundwater 
RAOR" for the Wauleco site, BRRTS# 02-37-000006 on your behalffrom TRC Environmental Corporation 
(TRC). The technical memorandum summarized the identification and screen of technologies to be included in 
the revised remedial action options report requested by the department, August 31, 2016. 

The department's technical memorandum responding to TRC's September 2015 Groundwater RAOR requested a 
re-evaluation of the remedial actions to consider the following: 

1) "Necessary restoration", as referenced in NR722.07 (4) (a) 4, pertains to all exposure pathways. 

2) The restoration goal for the groundwater pathway is the preventive action limit within a reasonable 
period of time [NR 722.09(2)(b) l,NR 140.26(2), NR 726,05(6)(b)]. 

3) Adequate source control must be achieved. 

4) Stable or receding plume must be demonstrated. 

If W auleco and TRC believe the alternatives presented in the "Development and screening of alternatives/List of 
Alternatives for Revised Groundwater RAOR" technical memorandum addresses the depatiment comments from 
their August 31, 2016 letter then consider this letter a notice to proceed with developing a revised groundwater 
RAOR. A request for concurrence with this alternatives list by the department may be made under Ch. NR 749 
Wis. Adm. code. Please complete Fotm 4400-237, Technical Assistance and Environmental Liability 
Clarification Request if you would like a concurrence determination. 

Please call me at 715-839-3750 with questions or comments regarding this letter. 

Sincerely,, 

Matt Thompson.-~~-~~. 

Hydro geologist 
Remediation and Redevelopment Program 
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